
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Bill Steele, Chief of Police 

DATE:    August 24, 2020  

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5517-20 Accepting Coronavirus Emergency Supplemental 
Funding (CESF) grant funds to support the City of Tualatin Police Department 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
Staff recommends approval of the resolution to allow the Assistant City Manager to execute an 
intergovernmental agreement with the State of Oregon for Coronavirus emergency supplemental 
funding. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  
The Coronavirus Emergency Supplemental Funding (CESF), a Bureau of Justice Assistance (BJA) 
grant program, is intended to provide financial assistance to address the needs associated with the 
preparation for, response to, and prevention of the spread of COVID-19 (the Coronavirus). 

The City of Tualatin, through the State of Oregon, is the sub-recipient of the CESF grant. The City 
of Tualatin will receive the funding through the State of Oregon's Criminal Justice Commission 
(CJC). 

The City of Tualatin requested $32,695 from the CESF grant to assist in purchasing equipment, 
supplies, and contractual services related to Tualatin Police Department's preparation for, 
response to, and prevention of the spread of COVID-19. These include disinfectant wipes, safety 
gloves, protective eyewear, PPE masks, hand sanitizer, and daily cleaning of the police building. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 
The City will receive grant funds to assist the Tualatin Police Department in purchasing equipment, 
supplies, and contractual services in preparation for, response to, and prevention of the spread of 
COVID-19. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
The City will receive $32,695 from the CESF grant to purchase equipment, supplies, and 
contractual services in preparation for, response to, and prevention of the spread of COVID-19. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

-Resolution 5517-20 


